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‘Being the best we can be, because with God all things are possible’ 

 

Dear Parents, 

As we come to the end  of our first half term we have so much to celebrate. All our 
classes have been out of school on an enrichment visit to support the learning taking 
place, we have met with parents for consultations and yesterday the children           
performed so beautifully for our Harvest Celebration.  We would like to thank you  for 
joining us in church yesterday and for those of you who have taken the time to send 
in emails and messages of how much you enjoyed our Harvest  Celebration.  

A very well done to our new reception starters who have their first half term with us—
what a long way they have come in such a short space of time.  I am sure you will all 
agree that their song in church was most endearing.  

As I mentioned in church yesterday, we were most grateful for all the Harvest             
donations that went to Telford Crisis support. We had a visit from Erin who co            
ordinates the food parcels and she was absolutely delighted with the generosity of 
the parents and pupils here at St. Lawrence. Our school aspiration al target was to 
have 100 items but we exceeded the target and 106 items were donated, which was 
just marvellous!  

Erin spoke to the children and explained that this year alone Telford Crisis Support 
have provided 140,000 meals and they provided 90,000 during the first lockdown. 
The children were fascinated and asked some insightful questions.  It was lovely to 
see our school half term value of Compassion being used.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Erin was most impressed with the questions and explained that the food donated gets sent to 
a unit in Halesfield where it is sorted and organised. The parcels are tailored for the family 
needs for example, if they need baby food, nappies or pet food. People can find out about     
accessing the support through facebook, website and community advertisement. If you       
require further information or know someone in need please follow the link -                     

  Telford Crisis Support.  

How do people find out 
about the Food Bank if 
they need it? Amelia  

How do you know if 
people using the Food 
Bank need it? Harrison  

Where is the food that 
you collect taken? How 
is it distributed? Olly 

Does everyone get the 
same parcels? Ella 

https://telfordcrisissupport.org.uk/


  

 

KS1 Athletics Festival at Telford College 

 

                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children in Year 5/6 and KS1  were an asset to the school this week in their Athletic               
competitions. 

Every student had a go at all the events and gave 100% effort. St Lawrence  were 
competing against 13 larger schools and they still showed how excellent they are. 

Well done to all involved! 

 

 

Year 5/6 Athletics competition at TCAT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlie has just signed for Allscott FC U11’s  

and Sunday 16th October he got Man of the match.  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 

 

BBC Children in Need's vision is that all children and young people 

in the UK have a safe, happy and secure childhood and the chance 

to fulfil their potential.   

 

All children can come to school in  something spotty for a       

minimum donation of £1.00 

Please do not go out and buy something especially, homemade 

items are just as good! 

 

 

To start our fundraising we have Pudsey 
and Blush ECO pin badges, Pudsey pin 
badges and bracelets for sale at £1.00 

each from the school office from             
Thursday 20th October 



 
 

 

SCHOOL AUDITED ACCOUNTS 2021/2022 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 Receipts Payments 
 £ £ 
 Current Account Balance 1/9/21 27,420.59 

 Audit Fees 0.00 Audit Fees 0.00 
Bank interest 2.49 Bank charges 0.00 Bookfair 481.43 Bookfair 481.43 
 Clubs 904.89 Clubs 465.00 
 Best Practice  2,375.00 Best Practice  875.00 
 Donations 3,030.00 Donations 0.00 
 Friends 4,203.95 Friends 0.00 
 Little Oaks 29,408.12 Little Oaks 0.00 
 T&W 0.00 T&W 43,290.70 
 ICT 0.00 ICT 0.00 
 Photograph commision 62.38 Photograph commision 0.00 
 Fundraising 1,562.01 Fundraising 90.00 
Trips 8,440.19 Trips 3,662.00 Uniform 164.69 Uniform 0.00 
 Leavers Hoodie 17.00 Leavers Hoodie 34.00 
 ICO 0.00 50,652.15 ICO 40.00
48,938.13 

 Current Account as at 31.8.22
 29,134.61 

 78,072.74
 78,072.74 

Note to the accounts:   T&W payments mainly include payments in relation to Little Oaks & Best Practice 

 

 

St Lawerence CE Primary School 
School Fund Receipts & Payments Account 

for year ending 31 August 2022 

In accordance with the school fund guidance notes, I have examined the receipts and payments account, together with books, vouchers 

and documents relating to St lawerence CE Primary School for the period ending 31 August 2022 

 Audit work approved by: T Drummond T Drummond (CMIIA) 
Principal Auditor 

 Date:  18/10/2022 

In my opinion the records have been properly kept and the receipts and payments account is in agreement with the 
books, vouchers and documents submitted and the explanation given to me. 



  

 

AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

St. Lawrence Values Award 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and teachers to reflect the 

school’s values represented in the ‘St. Lawrence Way’. This week Mrs Barker has  nominated Harry P    

(Yr  4) for respecting and following the rules during class 3’s museum trip. 

 

Class Awards 

Class One   

Sarvan  - for sharing his phonics knowledge . 

Class Two 

Niamh—finding her confidence in class. 

Esmae  - for celebrating the achievements of others. 

Class Three 

Ivy Rose  - for working so hard in class every day. 

Ethan  0  for his enthusiasm and sensible behaviour on our trip to the museum. 

Class Four 

Ella: Fantastic first half term in Y6  

Cora: Great writing of a dual narrative text  

 

 

House point winners 

This week the winning house is St Andrew’s with a staggering 82points. 

Well done to Angelica the House Captain and everyone who is a member of this house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Award 

HOUSE NAME POINTS THIS WEEK POINTS IN TOTAL 

St David 70 257 

St Patrick 45 235 

St Andrew 82 371 

St George 57 253 

 

 

Class 1children have won this week’s  Attendance Trophy with an          
attendance figure of 98.53% .  
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 OCTOBER   

Friday 21st                      Last day of term 

Monday 31st                 Back to school 

  

NOVEMBER  

Friday 18th  Children in Need 

Tuesday 29th                 Nasal flu vaccinations   

  

DECEMBER  

Wednesday 7th              Classes 3 & 4 Theatre Severn (Details to follow)   

Thursday 8th                   Classes 1 & 2 Oakengates Theatre  (Details to follow)   

Tuesday 13th                  1.30pm  Christmas concert to parents at St Lawrence Church 

(details to  follow)                                                                                                                                                                                      
Friday 16th                        Last day of term 

  

JANUARY  

Monday 2nd                      Bank holiday 

Tuesday 3rd                       PD Day  - school closed 

Wednesday 4th                Back to school 

  


